

GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

July 19, 2022

Mr. David Lipscomb
Curbside Manager, Parking and Ground Transportation Division
District Department of Transportation
250 M Street SE
Washington, DC 20003
david.lipscomb@dc.gov

RE: District Department of Transportation's Notice of Intent for a Proposed "No Parking" Zone at 1816 New Hampshire Avenue NW to Facilitate Passenger and Goods Deliveries (NOI #22-185-TOA)

Dear Mr. Lipscomb,

At its regular meeting on July 13, 2022, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") considered the above-referenced matter. With 9 of 9 Commissioners in attendance, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission approved the following resolution by a vote of (9-0-0):

WHEREAS, the District Department of Transportation (DDOT) has issued Notice of Intent (NOI) #22-185-TOA, advising of the planned replacement of several public parking spaces in front of 1816 New Hampshire Avenue NW with a 40-foot no parking zone,

WHEREAS, the building management of 1816 New Hampshire Avenue NW sought this replacement by DDOT to facilitate passenger pick-up and drop-off and deliveries to and from the building while reducing double-parking and obstruction of the unprotected bike lane on New Hampshire Avenue NW,

WHEREAS, ANC 2B's Mobility Committee reviewed the NOI at its duly-noticed regular monthly public meeting on June 21, 2022, held via Zoom, and with no objections or concerns raised by the committee or members of the public participating the committee's consensus was to support it, and

WHEREAS, no objections have been presented to the single member district commissioner before or since the committee meeting.

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that with no known objections or concerns raised, ANC 2B supports DDOT's NOI #22-185-TOA for the creation of the no parking zone in front of 1816 New Hampshire Avenue NW.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that ANC 2B appreciates and thanks DDOT for its responsiveness to the community in this matter.

Commissioners Matthew Holden (<u>2B08@anc.dc.gov</u>) and Meg Roggensack (<u>2B01@anc.dc.gov</u>) are the Commission's representatives in this matter.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Meg Pagers an

Sincerely,

Meg Roggensack

Chair